
 

South East Branch 

NEWSLETTER    2019-2020 

Dear Members 

I hope you all had a great summer and enjoyed the BSPD National Conference in Birmingham. 
 
Following the success of last years study day in March the SE branch meetings will revert to a more 
traditional format. We are slightly nomadic this year, please note carefully the different venues 
for the meetings. 
 
The programme begins with Ms Helen Tatham on Tuesday 12th November 2019. Helen received a 
grant from the SE branch of BSPD to assit in her travel to the Peruvian Amazon to provide dental care 
to remote aboriginal communities. She will talk about her experiences which I am sure will be fasci-
nating. I will also highlight how individuals can obtain financial support for prospective ventures of 
similar phillanthrouhpic purposes through BSPD. This meeting will be held at British Orthodontic 
Society headquarters, 12 Bridewell place, EC4V 6AP, from 1800hrs.    
 
Our study half day on Friday 24th January 2020 AM focusses on Multidisciplinary management of 
traumatic dental injuries. We have an exciting list of guest speakers, all experts in their own field of 
dentistry lined up to speak to us, for what promises to be a highly educational session. This course will 
be limited to a maximum of 70 attendees so hold the date now. Details on how to book will be re-
leased later in the year. This meeting will be held at Franklin-Wilkins Building, KCL Waterloo 
Campus, Stamford Street, SE1 9NH. 
 
All remaining evening meetings will be held at Weston House, Great Ormond Street from 1800hrs.  
 
Mr Mike Harrison, Consultant in Paediatric Dentistry at Guy’s and St Thomas’ NHS Foundation Trust 
will be our guest speaker on 25th February 2020. Mike has an interest in genetics and the role they 
play in dental anomalies. His chosen topic is Vitamin D, rickets and enamel hypoplasia. I expect 
this will be a very informative presentation with new ideas being presented.  
 
In a return to the traditional format, as a branch we are very lucky to be receiving the BSPD National 
President, Dr Sarah McKaig, on Wednesday 11th March 2020. Sarah is a Consultant at Birmingham 
Dental Hospital. She will be delivering her presidential address to us on this evening. 
 
The final meeting of the year, Tuesday 12th May 2020, will as usual combine the junior member’s pa-
pers with the AGM when Ghaida Al-Jaddir will take over the chair of the branch. Please also encourage 
your junior staff to consider submitting any audits, interesting clinical cases or research that they may 
be working on for the members’ papers evening in May 2020. This year, following on from lasts years 
success, we are going to continue to run two prize categories – one for DCT/Clinical Fel-
low/Undergraduate level and one for StR (pre-CCST) level. 
 
Tea, coffee and wine will be served before each meeting so please come along and have a drink and a 
chat before we start the evening’s business. New members are always welcome so please encourage 
your colleagues to join us.   
  
David Baldwin 



Chair BSPD South East Branch 
October 2019 
 
 
Notes from the Hon. Secretary: 
 
I would like to thank our outgoing chair Dr Janet Davies for a wonderful year! 
 
The meetings will continue to be held at Great Ormond Street Hospital with a few exceptions as stat-
ed. We are looking forward to organizing our traditional study morning in January when we will be 
covering various aspects of paediatric dental trauma. I very much look forward to working with David, 
our new chair! 
  
Please do not hesitate to contact me should you have any queries regarding our branch or programme 
for this year.  
 
Monika  
Monika Ivanova     
Honorary Secretary 
BSPD South East Branch 
October 2019 
 

SE Branch Evening Meetings 2019/20  

Tuesday 12th November  

1800hrs  

British Orthodontic Society,  

Bridewell Place  

Ms Helen Tatham 

Two weeks as a dentist in the Amazon rainforest 

 

Tuesday  25th February 

1800hrs  

Weston House,  

Great Ormond Street 

Mr Mike Harrison 

Vitamin D, rickets and enamel hypoplasia 

 

Wednesday 11th March 

1800hrs  

Weston House,  

Great Ormond Street 

Dr Sarah McKaig 

BSPD Presidential Address 

 

Tuesday 12th May 

1800hrs  

Weston House,  

Great Ormond Street 

Junior Members Papers Evening  

Annual General Meeting  

 



SE Branch Study Half Day 2020 

Friday 24th January   

0900hrs – 1300hrs 

Franklin-Wilkins Building,  

Room 1.11, 

KCL Waterloo Campus,  

Stamford Street,  

SE1 9NH 

Multidisciplinary management of traumatic dental 

injuries 

o Paediatric Dentistry – Dr Evelyn Sheehy 

o Orthodontics – Prof Fraser McDonald 

o Oral Surgery – Mr Jerry Kwok 

o Restorative Dentistry – Dr Serpil Djemal 

  

 

Committee Members 2019-2020 

Chair   David Baldwin davidbaldwin1@nhs.net 

Past Chair                              Janet Davies 

Chair Elect                               Ghaida Al-Jaddir 

Hon Secretary                              Monika Ivanova monika.ivanova@nhs.net 

Hon Treasurer                                Nabina Bhujel 

Council Representative  Sophie Marshall 

CPD Rep                                       Francesca Fong 

Committee Members                  Yi Loo 

Maalini Patel 

Kunal Patel 

Katherine Wood 
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